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ADDENDUM #1 
RFP-2022-DPHS-19-PRIMA  

 (Changes are in bold, underlined and italicized text below to enable vendors  
to quickly recognize changes in paragraphs and/or wording.) 

 
On January 14, 2022, the New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services 
published a Request for Proposals, soliciting proposals for the provision of services to 
increase access to integrated healthcare for the Maternal and Child Health (MCH) target 
population of Women, Infants, Children and Adolescents from birth to 21 years of age, 
and to address the Maternal, Children and Youth health priorities as identified in the 
State’s Maternal and Child Health five (5) year Statewide Needs Assessment completed 
in 2020. 
The Department is publishing this addendum to: 

1. Delete and replace Section 3. Statement of Work, Subsection 3.2. Scope of 
Services, Paragraph 3.2.6 with the following: 

3.2.6. Selected Vendor(s) must provide, or facilitate referrals to, enabling 
services to all individuals served with special emphasis given to the MCH 
population of women and infants, children and adolescents from birth to 21 
years of age. Enabling services must include at a minimum: 

3.2.6.1. Case management; 

3.2.6.2. Benefit counseling and/or eligibility assistance; 

3.2.6.3. Health education and supportive counseling;  

3.2.6.4. Language interpretation; 

3.2.6.5. Outreach; 

3.2.6.6. Transportation; and  

3.2.6.7. Education of patients and the community regarding the availability 
and appropriate use of health services.  

 
 

 
 
 


